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Editorial                                                                                               
         This edition completes seven years of the Whinstone Times – maybe a 

good time for us to invite suggestions for improvements to the magazine, or 

for anything we might include.  Once again we are planning the extra fund- 

raising we need to augment our income from advertising and donations.  This 

year’s plant sale will be on 30th May – the bank holiday Monday, and we hope 

to do a further event, possibly a fun dog show, later in the year.  Watch this 

space!  

       As always, many thanks to everyone for their support for the WT and a 

special thank you to Sheila Littlewood for her continuing support and for her 

kind letter, printed below.   
 

Letter 
Dear editor, 

   It is always a pleasure to receive the Whinstone Times.  Although we don’t 

live in Embleton we have owned a holiday cottage for nearly twenty years and 

as a result have always been interested in, and supported, anything we were 

able to do. 

   The cottage has only been professionally marketed since 2013 but has 

proved to be so popular it is continually fully booked. That being so our visits 

are sadly few and far between, but at least we like to think our guests are 

contributing a great deal to the village economy. 

  The Whinstone Times is a wonderful way to keep us up to date with what’s 

happening.  I was delighted to see that the battle had been won with regard 

to the school, and the stories about Christmas parties/treats were a joy to 

read.  It brought back memories, from 1949 onwards at least! The 

conversions in the prices involved were quite astonishing.  The front cover 

photo and the  report about The Three Hungry Birds was also uplifting to 

see and read on a dull January day, so well done and congratulations to 

everyone who puts the Whinstone Times together.  There is always 

something of interest to read.  A brilliant little production!  Thank you. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Sheila M Littlewood (Mrs)  
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Useful Telephone Numbers 
 
Emergencies - Police, Fire, Ambulance, Coastguard 999 

Police (non-emergency) 101 

Childline 0800 1111                                                     

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111                                        

NHS non-emergency care 111 

Northumberland County Council County Hall 01665 600733 

Northumbria Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust 0344 811 8111 

Samaritans 0845 790 9090 

Silverline (advice for older people) 0800 470 8090                 

Traveline 0871  200 2233 

C.A.B.  Northumberland 

Adviceline Mon – Fri 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

08444 111 
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What’s On in March 
Tuesday 1st Embleton Women’s Club – Sugar past decorations with Dawn  

 Renahan.  2.00 p.m. Creighton Hall. 

Thursday 3rd Craster W.I. - Garden Shed Inventions by Prof. Denis 

Chamberlain.  Comp = Framed Picture.  7.15 p.m. Memorial Hall. 

Saturday 5th Craster W.I. - “Clean Up for the Queen”.  All welcome to  

 meet in the Memorial Hall at around 10.30a.m. The aim is to pick  

 litter (disposable gloves and bags provided) for about an hour then 

return to the Hall for tea & cake. 

Tuesday 8th Embleton W.I. - Grace Darling Museum and Afternoon Tea. 

Wednesday 9th Mothers Union - Lenten Lunch.  Join us for a ‘soup & roll’  

 lunch,  at 12.45p.m. in aid of local M.U. projects. £3 per head.  

This will be followed by a Taize Workshop lead by Jean Lawrence. 

Please note attendance at the meeting after lunch is not obligatory. 

Saturday 12th Alnwick Playhouse Band in Rennington Village Hall at  

 7.30p.m. Tkts £8 at the door. There will be a bar and raffle.  

 Details from Wendy 577007 or Maureen 577012. 

Monday 14th Embleton Flower Club – A Tale of 2 Weddings. Demo by Jane  

 Butler.  Creighton Hall 7.30 p.m. All welcome.  Members free  

 visitors £5. 

Thursday 17th Blue Bag Collection for Embleton School.  8.30 a.m. Please 

remember only clothes, shoes, bags and soft toys are acceptable.   

NO bedding, duvets or towels. If you need to have your bags 

collected tel. Shelagh Coxon 576791. 

Saturday 19th Children’s Easter Workshop 2.30–4p.m. in Parish Room.   

           An afternoon of Easter Crafts, Cooking and Singing.  £2 per child,     

           refreshments included.  Pre-school children welcome if accompanied   

           by an adult.  Details & booking from Lizzie Harratt 576660. 

Monday 21st Craster History Soc. - The Border Reivers by Andy Griffin. 

 7.00 p.m. Memorial Hall. 

Wednesday 23rd North Sunderland Local History Soc. - “The John Black  

 Diary 1863 - the story of a 19th century entrepreneurial family” by 

 David Lockie.  7.00 p.m. St. Paul’s Church Hall. 

Wednesday 23rd Embleton School Easter Service. 2.00 p.m. Embleton  

 Church –to be confirmed. 
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What’s on in April 
Saturday 2nd “Craft, Coffee & Cake” in the Memorial Hall Craster from  

 10.30 a.m.  To book a table (£7) contact Marion Gallon 576305, or  

           Rosemary Gibbs 576226 email crasterwi@crastercommunity.org.uk 

Monday 4th Mothers’ Union - Lady Day service at St Mary’s Church,  

 Newton 10.00 a.m. 

Tuesday 5th Embleton Women’s Club – Presentation on the work of the  

 Hospice.  2.00 p.m. Creighton Hall. 

Thursday 7th Craster W.I. - Romania (with slides) by Christina Knox.  

 Music, food & wine samples.  7.15 p.m. Memorial Hall. 

Monday 11th Embleton Flower Club - practical evening -‘Glorious Spring’. 

 Pooled supper.  7.30 p.m. Creighton Hall. 

Tuesday 12th Embleton W.I. - History of Lions club.  Comp= My favourite  

 recollection of Queen Elizabeth 2nd.  2.00 p.m. Creighton Hall. 

Wednesday 13th Mothers’ Union - “Religion in the Musicals” by Rev. Lynda  

 Coulthard. 

Monday 18th Craster History Soc. -  “Legendary Geordie Pioneers of the  

 Goldfields of Australia” by Roger Morris.  7.00 p.m. Memorial Hall. 

Wednesday 27th North Sunderland Local Hist. Soc. - “Musings of a  

 Country Joiner and Undertaker” by Tom Tokely.  7.00 p.m. St.  

 Paul’s Church Hall. 

 
Please send material for the next edition of the Whinstone Times by 

Tuesday 5th April to: 

 

Mary Kibble marykibble@talktalk.net  01665 576608 (articles, stories etc)     

Jan Ainsley jan.ainsley@yahoo.com tel 01665 576019 (advertising)    

Shelagh Coxon  01665 576791  ( ‘What’s on’) 
 
Please note that we are no longer using the whintimes@yahoo.co.uk e-mail 
 

Thank you to the school for the front cover photograph, showing 
children watching news of Tim Peake in space. 
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Notes from the Parish Council Meeting January 2016 
   The Parish Clerk attended the Transparency briefing held by National 

Association of Local Councils (NALC). The Parish Council (PC) was told: 

Transparency Code  

 Prior to a PC meeting, the agenda must be published on the PC 

website within 3 working days of the meeting.  

 Following the PC meeting, draft minutes must be published on the 

website within one month.  These may then be replaced by approved 

minutes. 

 By July each year PC’s are required to publish the previous year 

accounts, transactions >£100, internal audit report, annual 

governance statement, Councillor details and PC public land and 

buildings. 

Transparency Fund 

   As a result of the increasing amount of documents required on PC 

websites, Councillors agreed the need for an Embleton Parish Council (EPC) 

standalone website (rather than one page on the community website).  Parish 

Clerk to pursue the website format proposed by NALC.  Transparency Fund 

to be applied for in April 2016 to cover laptop, printer / scanner, hard drive, 

website development and staffing costs. 

 

   Melissa Gilroy has been officially appointed as Embleton Parish Clerk.  A 

Job Description & Contract of Employment were agreed by the PC. 

   Local businesses have responded positively towards the PC letter 

requesting an annual donation of £100 towards the upkeep of the village 

green (commencing April 2016). 

   Parish Clerk & Cllr Young have agreed on and photographed the three 

locations for the stone planters in Christon Bank.  The Chairman will follow 

this up with Northumberland County Council (NCC).  Cllr Young will speak to 

Christon Bank residents re the missing sign on Horsley Place and the Parish 

Clerk will consult the Highways Department at NCC re the missing sign by 

the phone box.  

   A letter was sent to NCC in November regarding their You’re Welcome 

Scheme but no response has been received. The Parish Clerk will send a copy 

to Cllr Cairns to chase up at NCC. 
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   Having checked the Land Registry documents for the former toilet site 

behind 1 Bolton Terrace, the Chairman discovered an ‘Open Public Space’ 

restriction attached to the land.  This restricts the lease of the land to 1 

Bolton Terrace for use as a public garden / recreation area.  Cllr Moody will 

consult Embleton First School about any possible future use for the land and 

the Parish Clerk will enquire with the Land Registry department about 

changing the current restriction. 

   A parishioner has raised concern regarding the unkempt appearance of the 

Parish Council fields alongside the playpark and opposite Dene View. The PC 

agreed that the Vice Chairman would oversee the clear up of the PC field 

(bonfire site) and Cllr Young would arrange to spray the other site with weed 

killer in April 2016.  The adjacent field has stock grazing. 

   Cllr Moody has agreed to replace the broken notice board outside the 

shop.  This will no longer belong to EPC but Cllr Moody has agreed to post all 

PC notices on the new board. 

   Information had been circulated to Councillors regarding Devolution for 

the North East.  The Parish Clerk was asked to review the document and 

identify the five main questions for the Chairman to draft a response. 

   Following the Rural Parishes Meeting in November Cllr Moody briefed 

Councillors about Beadnell PC’s village volunteer group.  This group help to 

organise and coordinate village events (fireworks, Christmas trees etc.).  

The group may also apply for village funding not available to PC’s.  A similar 

model may work for EPC.  The Chairman was asked to speak to Beadnell PC 

for more information.  

   The 2016-17 Budget / Precept were discussed following the issue of a 

draft proposal.  It was agreed the precept should be set at £16,300 and 

that the Parish Clerk would submit the Precept request to NCC by the end 

of February 2016. 

   The Chairman wrote to the AONB in October 2015 in favour of the 

consolidation of the signage at Dunstan Steads.  AONB have since written a 

letter to Simon Lee at the National Trust to gain approval before 

progressing, with one sign to cover all the concerned bodies. The Parish 

Clerk sent a reminder in December 2015 and January 2016.  Iain Robson of 

AONB is awaiting a response from English Heritage and will update EPC in 

February.  Parish Clerk to request safety information displayed at Dunstan 
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Steads to be modified to identify position as Dunstan Steads not Embleton 

Bay. 

   The NALC’s planning notification scheme was circulated amongst 

Councillors and was agreed as a suitable procedure to adopt.  The Parish 

Clerk will convert this into an approved EPC policy document. 

   Reports on Rural Parishes Meeting – November 2015, NCC Area Committee 

North Meeting – January 2016, Transparency Code & Fund Briefing – 

January 2016 were received by the PC. 

   A funding email had been circulated to all Councillors by the Parish Clerk 

and the importance of reviewing this document was highlighted as there may 

be funding opportunities available to EPC as a rural coastal community. 

   It was proposed that the next meeting should be held on Monday 22nd 

February 2016 at 7:30pm in Methodist Church Hall, Christon Bank. 

 
 
Embleton Carpet Bowls                                   John F. Wallis 
                                      
   We managed to win both our matches in December, beating Longhoughton 

away by 51 shots to 40 and Lesbury at home by 56 shots to 38. 

     January started well, when again we beat Longhoughton in a home match 

by 46 shots to 32.  However we were beaten away by St. Michael’s (Alnwick) 

by 47 shots to 35.  Our match at home against Shilbottle was cancelled as 

illness meant that Shilbottle were unable to field a team. 

   Also in January we held two of our internal competitions with Alex Hay 

winning the singles competition, beating Steve Reeves in the final, and the 

pairs competition was won by Dawn and Marion, beating Alan and Dennis in a 

highly competitive final. 

   Throughout February we are scheduled to play 5 matches, let’s hope that 

we continue to win more than we lose. 

 

Bridge  Visitors are always welcome at the Alnwick Bridge Cub, which meets 

every Tuesday, 6.45pm at Lindisfarne Middle School, Alnwick. For 

information go to www.bridgewebs.com/alnwickbridgeclub or phone Terry 

Howells, 01665 576618 
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The Mothers Union:  Then and now 
    The Mothers’ Union organisation is 140 years old this year.  It originated 

in a living room in a Hampshire Vicarage, in 1876, when Mary Sumner, a well-

educated, middle-class rector’s wife, began a women’s group for those 

engaged in bringing up their children.  The idea originated from her sense of 

personal inadequacy as a mother: she wrote, ‘One of the greatest and most 

important professions in the world, and yet there was no profession which 

had so poor a training for its supreme duties’.  Rather than being an 

organisation through which the wealthy did good to the poor (like church 

institutions of the time) it provided common ground for women of all classes 

‘to unite in prayer and seek, by their own example, to lead their families in 

purity and holiness of life.’ 

    Today, Mothers’ Union has 4 million members worldwide: not all are 

mothers and not all are women, but the purpose is specially concerned with 

all that strengthens and preserves marriage and Christian family life.   

The theme for 2016 is A Celebration of Faith. 

 

Mary Sumner was a friend of Mrs Louise Creighton, wife of the Reverend 

Mandell Creighton (vicar of Holy Trinity Church, Embleton 1875 – 84) and 

Louise Creighton began a 

Mothers’ Union Branch in 

Embleton 137 years ago. 

Embleton M.U. Branch 

currently has 16 members 

(pictured) who meet monthly 

for worship, fellowship and 

very often to hear a visiting 

speaker – do join us for one 

of our meetings listed in the 

Whinstone Times diary!  

Members also work quietly behind the scenes, knitting, cooking or putting 

together parcels of clothing and essentials, all for M.U. projects locally, 

nationally and worldwide. 
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At our Annual Meeting in 

January this year, grateful and 

heartfelt thanks were 

expressed to Mrs Rosalind 

Malthouse (pictured with 

flowers) who retired as Branch 

Leader after 22 years of 

dedicated service.                                                                                                                                                                            

At the same meeting a warm 

welcome and good wishes were 

given to Mrs Lynne Harris, who 

became the new Branch Leader.  

(Lynne is pictured, left of 

the M.U. banner, with 

members in Holy Trinity 

Church following her 

commissioning there on 

Sunday 17th January). 

 

 

 

Lizzie Harratt, Secretary, 

Embleton Mothers’ Union. 

 

 
Weasels and Stoats                                                                Mary Kibble 
   One day back in mid-December I was sitting looking out at my back garden 

when I caught sight of a movement.  As I watched I saw an unfamiliar animal 

darting in and out of the plant tubs.  It then ran across the patio towards 

the house, past the French doors and quickly disappeared from sight.  Having 

had a very good view I could see that the animal had shiny brown fur on its 

back and a pure white underneath and was easily distinguishable as a stoat 

by the black tip on its tail.  It looked sleek and well fed but was presumably 

seeking food, although what it hoped to find in my garden I have no idea.  In 

15 years of living here I have never seen a stoat in the garden before but 
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now keep my eyes peeled in case it, or any other unusual animal, comes 

visiting.  
     Both stoats and weasels belong to 

the family of small carnivores Mustela. 
The stoat is Mustela erminea and the 

weasel is Mustela nivalis.   They feed 

on mice, birds, eggs and rabbits and 

the stoat will even kill a chicken or a 

hare.  Although the stoat is bigger, it 

can be really difficult to decide which 

is which, and so just look out for that 

black tail tip. 

 

 

Birds                                                                                     Jan Ainsley 

      At the end of January I sat for an hour 

watching for birds in the garden for the Big 

Garden Birdwatch, but there seemed to be far 

fewer than on any other day, with, unusually, 

neither a sparrow nor a starling to be seen. The 

following week, however, I was stacking some logs 

and a tiny bird caught my eye. It was flitting about 

in a large semi-evergreen cotoneaster bush and at 

first I thought it might be a wren, but there was 

no upturned tail and it was making an un-wren like 

tss, tss, tss sound.  Luckily it was quite close and 

not at all bothered by my presence, giving me enough time to see a little 

yellow stripe on its head. A quick search of the bird book confirmed that it 

was a goldcrest, only the second one I have ever seen.  

    These tiny birds, weighing only about 5 grams, are common residents in 

Britain and breed as far north as northern Scandinavia.  Astonishingly for 

such a tiny bird, many of the Scandinavian ones migrate in the autumn, 

arriving in varying numbers on the coasts of Lincolnshire, Norfolk and 

Northumberland before moving on to more suitable areas, usually to pine 

forests. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjHi-3Rh_DKAhWGvRQKHcEOAIEQjRwIBw&url=http://www.gwct.org.uk/research/long-term-monitoring/national-gamebag-census/mammal-bags-comprehensive-overviews/stoat/&psig=AFQjCNElUdnC-KRNIHj9wP9Sax4w0tHopg&ust=1455292088499184
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Recipe 
Potato, Stilton and Leek Pie 

 
This is definitely a cold weather recipe, often popular with the most committed 
carnivores – could be useful for anyone taking part in Meat Free Mondays  

Serves six. 
 

600 gm potato, in chunks 

75 gm unsalted butter 

1 tbs fresh thyme leaves 

3 large leeks, cleaned and finely sliced 

2 cloves of garlic, chopped 

500 gm puff pastry 

200 gm stilton, crumbled 

1 egg yolk 

 

    Boil the potatoes, drain very thoroughly and then mash roughly with 25gm 

butter. 

    Cook the leeks with the thyme in the remaining butter, on moderate heat, 

for about 10 minutes. 

   Line a 20cm loose based cake tin with the pastry leaving it to overhang the 

edges. 

   Fill with a layer of the potato, a layer of crumbled stilton and a layer of 

leeks.  Cover with a pastry lid.  Brush the lid with the egg yolk mixed with a 

tablespoon of water.  Fold the overhanging edge of pastry over the lid and 

crimp to seal. Cut a few slits to let the steam escape and then bake in a hot 

oven, 200 degrees, for about 40-45 minutes until golden. 

A green salad or some broccoli goes well with it, as does a bottle of Cote du 
Rhone Village to wash it down 

 

Fund raising 
 The whist drive, which took place in the Creighton Hall in January, 

raised £442 for hall funds. 
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DRYTHROPPLE COTTAGE, CHARLTON MIRES, NE662TJ 
(500 yards from the A1) 

Logs- Dumpy bag- £50, free local delivery 

 or collect your own, £4 per bag. 
Mobile log splitting service 

Free range eggs       Home grown vegetables in season 
Phone Jimmy on 07834 409422 (or leave a message - 01665 579286) 
 

 
 

A comprehensive solution to the care of your holiday-let.  
We take the strain and give you peace of mind. 

To see our range of services go to: 
www.secondhomefromhome.co.uk 

 Get in touch on info@secondhomefromhome.co.uk or 
phone 01665 571 275 

Jane and Jude would love to hear from you! 
 

Stephen Knowles 
Heating & Plumbing 

Engineers 
Installation, service, repairs to gas heating appliances. 

Gas fitting & plumbing work also undertaken.   Natural/Lpg gas. 
Stumblin’ Edge, Christon Bank 

Telephone 01665 576855  Mobile 07866 013977 
stevieknowles666@gmail.com 

Gas Safe Reg. No. 232536 
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  News from Embleton Vincent Edwards School 

 

Embleton pupils will grow seeds from space 
   Children from Embleton School are preparing to become space biologists, 

by growing seeds that have been on the International Space Station (ISS). 

   In September 2015, 2kg of rocket seeds were flown to the ISS, as part of 

the Rocket Science educational project developed by the UK Space Agency, 

to celebrate Tim Peake’s Principa Mission.   

   The seeds have spent several months in microgavity before returning to 

Earth in March 2016. 

   Vincent Edwards Embleton will receive a packet of 100 seeds from space, 

which they will grow alongside seeds that have remained on Earth, to 

determine if there are any differences in their growth.  

   This nationwide experiment will enable children to think about how we 

could preserve human life on other planets, what astronauts need to survive 

long-term in space and the difficulties surrounding growing fresh food in 

challenging climates. 

   Class teacher Mr Eckford says “We are very excited to be taking part in 

the Rocket Science project. We hope that this experiment will teach our 

pupils to think more scientifically and inspire them to look more closely at 

STEM subjects (science, technology, engineering, maths), whilst also sharing 

their findings with the whole community.” 

 

Embleton School Bingo Night is a Full House 
 

The Friends of Embleton School 

raised a very impressive £700 in 

January from a children’s a film 

afternoon and Bingo Night at 

the Creighton Hall, which was a 

resounding success "We would 

like to send our sincere and 

heartfelt thanks to all the 

businesses in Alnwick and the 
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surrounding area who generously donated prizes for our school Bingo and 

raffle - it was a fantastic night” said Sara Mallaburn of FROES.  

   "Our campaign to remain open obviously touched many people in the area 

and we have been overwhelmed by the level of support that we have received 

from our village and the wider community."  

   The funds will be used to provide a greater breadth of valuable learning 

opportunities for our pupils, as we rise to the challenge of delivering an 

outstanding primary education for local children 

 

 

Acclaimed Football Coaches take sessions at Embleton School 
   Two coaches from an acclaimed football academy have started an after- 

school club at Embleton School. Josh Rutherford and Jamie Dixon of Tiny 

Woods Academy work with the Newcastle United Foundation and have been 

tutored by two current British based International managers and the 

England U21 Head Coach. 

   Josh was named Northumberland County FA Coach of the Year 2014, and 

both coaches received an award earlier this year from the High Sheriff of 

Northumberland for their 

Tiny Woods work. 

   Josh and Jamie’s 

sessions are open to all 

ages of children from 

Reception upwards. “Our 

coaching is technical, 

progressive, but also fun – 

we aim to develop the 

children’s skills as well as 

putting a smile on their 

faces” said the two coaches. 

 

Sing-Along-with-Me 
Following on from the hugely successful Northumbrian singing project, pupils 

were offered the chance to join a singing club with Avril Huntly. 

   Children were encouraged to choose their own songs to perform at a 
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concert after school, with a number of solos and some very enjoyable 

audience participation!  

   “I have been really impressed by how the different age groups have all 

pulled together to help each other and how confident the children have been 

to stand up and perform in front of their families.  I always enjoy coming to 

Embleton School” said Avril as she was presented with flowers by the 

children after the performance. 

 
 
Embleton – the ships. Part 1                James Rose 

 

Of the ships that have carried the village's name, three have had 

dramatic histories.  

 On January 24th 1899 the Sunderland built, Liverpool registered, 

iron sailing barque Embleton was bound for Adelaide out of London with a 

general cargo and gunpowder picked up at Gravesend. She was being towed 

out of the Thames by a steam tug that attempted to pass between two 

boats fishing in the estuary. The mate of the Embleton recalled that the tug 

passed one of the fishing vessels 'too close for his liking' but the Trinity 

House pilot on the Embleton's forecastle thought that the barque, being 

towed about 60 yards to the tug's stern, would easily clear the fishing boats 

and decided to return to the poop. No-one could recall who had been ordered 

to keep a look out while the sailing ship's crew were busy with other duties.  

When the pilot got back to the poop, he saw that they were on a collision 

course with the fishing smack Violet.  
 Despite the shouted instruction of 'Hard a-port', the fluke of the 

Embleton's anchor caught the Violet's mast, breaking it off. Even though 

the Embleton's mate had shouted to the fishing boat's crew to stay on 

board, the master jumped into the ship's boat, which soon capsized, and the 

mate jumped into the water. Both drowned.  

 At a formal inquiry, the pilot was found guilty only of an error of 

judgement for not staying on the forecastle from where he could see the 

fishing boats better. 

 This was not the first or the last time the Embleton had been in 

trouble. The year before the Thames collision, there were questions in the 
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House about the trial and acquittal of the previous captain of the Embleton, 

Paul James Paynter, for having caused grievous bodily harm to a seaman on a 

voyage from San Francisco to Sunderland. His tyrannical behaviour had led 

to the man committing suicide by jumping overboard and this led eventually 

to a gaol sentence for assault. In 1902, Captain Paynter was suspended in 

Brisbane for being drunk while in charge of another sailing barque, the Dee. 

 The Embleton's final episode was dramatic and terminal. On this 

occasion she was once more bound for Auckland out of Liverpool with a 

general cargo, when on 21st July 1900 she ran into a bank of thick fog in the 

Irish Channel. Coming into port through the fog from New York was the 

Cunard liner Campania, which collided with the Embleton and sliced her in 

two. The forward part of the sailing ship sank immediately and only seven of 

the 18 crew could be saved.  

 The owners sued Cunard, who vigorously defended themselves, 

pointing out that they were going as slowly as was possible while maintaining 

steerage. Neither the Admiralty nor the House of Lords were impressed 

particularly when, thanks to an anonymous tip off, it was revealed that the 

liner's lookout was a New York longshoreman (docker) and not a seaman. The 

company decided to settle in full.  

 Having a reliable and identifiable lookout was clearly of vital 

importance before the invention of radar. 

 Other ships named after the village have also been involved in 

dramatic events to be described in Part 2. 

 
 
Community Action Northumberland                            Jan Applegarth    

 
News and developments    

    Local volunteers involved with the Village Agents Pilot study and Mandell’s 

Coffee Pot attended a presentation organised by Community Action 

Northumberland (CAN) at Morpeth Town Hall in January.  On this occasion a 

special national award was made to CAN in recognition of Christine Nicholls, 

initiation of a Warm Hub Scheme, supporting the use of village halls to 

provide warm meals in a welcoming social setting. Each locality and volunteers 
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are encouraged to develop along with time available and the needs of the 

community. 

 

Warmup North - Central Heating Fund 

     Also at this event a presentation was given about a new government 

funded scheme called Warmup North organised in partnership between nine 

North East local authorities, (including Northumberland County Council) and 

British Gas.  Free central heating systems can be installed in homes which 

meet the following criteria:- 

     Homes with no central heating or, for example, electric storage heaters, 

or partial solid fuel.  If gas is not available then either an oil system or air 

source heat pump system could be installed following a home visit and 

assessment of the property.   

 Other important criteria:- 

     An income of less than £26k  

     Owner occupier  

     Private rented tenants.  

The telephone number for enquiries is 0800 294 0873(choose option 3). 

Leaflets are available at Mandell’s Coffee Pot and on the information table 

at Holy Trinity Church. 

 

Village Agents – Up Date 

This scheme is now called Community Agents as it also covers some urban 

areas.  

Wheelchair and walking aid loan.  There is an excellent wheelchair and 

walking aid/seat housed in Holy Trinity Church and they are available for 

short term loan. The Agreement would be on a weekly basis (with some 

flexibility) and at the users’ risk. Donations to Holy Trinity Church for use 

of this facility would be much appreciated. 

 

Dementia Awareness Two local community agents attended a Dementia 

Awareness Training session. Written notes about this are available at 

Mandell’s Coffee Pot. A file of helpful information on different topics is 

being gathered and compiled. 
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Benefits Advice 

A local advisor who works for Age UK has offered his services to the 

Community Agents Scheme. Enquiries, again, via the volunteer at Mandell’s 

Coffee Pot or on 576603.  

All enquiries regarding central heating or any matter of concern will be 

treated in confidence.  

 
Embleton Women’s Club                                          Mary Kibble 
    

    When the Embleton Village Hall was built in 1901 Louise Creighton, widow 

of Mandell Creighton who had been Vicar of Embleton from 1875 – 1884, 

commemorated her husband by naming the hall the Creighton Memorial Hall 

and decreed that a room was put aside for the women of the village.   In her 

Opening of the Hall speech Louise said “How pleased I am that there is to be 

a Women’s Club, in their own exclusive room, so the Hall will be useful to 

women as well as men”.  What forward thinking, at a time when women did 

not even have the vote. 

 So, in 1901 the Women’s Club was formed, and its motto was 

‘Friendship’.  The Rules & Regulations stated “That its objects are Moral, 

Social and Intellectual.  Improvement of women by means of classes, 

lectures, debates, reading, recreation, and whatever may, in the opinion of 

the Committee, best conduce to those ends.” 

   Originally the Club was to be open daily from 9.00 a.m. – 9.00 p.m. on 

weekdays and on Sundays 1.30 p.m. – 9.00 p.m.  Many activities – including 

dominoes, bagatelle, whist etc. – were held in the Club room, and members 

could go in at any time to play.  At Christmas there was always a dance;  this 

was the social event of the year when everyone wore their best. 

    In 1919 the Club days looked as though they might be over.  Women’s 

Institutes were being started all over the country and several members 

thought the Club should become a W.I.  There was much discussion – often 

heated! – over this, and some Club members left to set up a W.I.  After that 

there was some bitter feeling between the two groups.  The legacy of this 

remained until the 1980s when members began to speak to each other again.  

Today, several members belong to both the Women’s Club and the W.I. 
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     In 1920 a cloth was embroidered by members of the Women’s Club, 

depicting the names of all the Embleton residents of the time.  The reason 

for commissioning the cloth may have been documented in minute books of 

the time which sadly have been misplaced and there is no-one now left alive 

who remembers. 

    Since the original inception of the Club so many things have changed and 

these days the Club members meet on the first Tuesday of each month in 

the Club room, which is still known as the Women’s Room (although it is no 

longer exclusive to women, being used as a multi-function room).  At first 

women of all ages belonged to the Club but these days we are mainly older 

ladies – the younger girls and women being at school, university, pursuing 

careers or, in many cases, working mothers.  However, we are a happy, 

friendly group who are always pleased to see new faces at our meetings, 

whatever their age.   

    Each meeting begins with an invited guest who will give a presentation, or 

perhaps conduct a workshop for the members.  We have enjoyed a myriad of 

interesting and informative subjects and have learned so much about things 

which we would not normally encounter in our daily lives.  In this way we 

continue at least some of the original aims of the Club.  Our guest will then 

take part in a Q & A session whilst enjoying a welcome cup of tea and biscuit 

before leaving us to conduct the business portion of the meeting. 

   Each meeting is faithfully recorded in the minute books and it is 

understood that these books exist dating from 1908 onwards.  Sadly, the 

books from 1908 – 1950 have been misplaced and have failed to be found, 

despite a thorough search of all possible storage areas within the Creighton 

Hall.  However the minute books from 1951 to the present time do exist and 

make interesting reading!   

   In order to ensure the preservation of the history of the club, which must 

surely be the oldest in the village still in existence, the historical minute 

books, together with the booklet of Rules & Regulations, the embroidered 

cloth and this written record of the club to date, have recently been 

donated to the Bailiffgate Museum in Alnwick.  There they will be looked 

after as befits objects of age and delicacy but will still be accessible for 

the interest of others well into future times. 
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New housing in Embleton and new bus stop          Terry Howells                      
    The 16 new affordable homes being built by Northumberland County 

Council within the quarry are nearing completion and the chosen new tenants 

have been informed.  It would appear that most, if not all, have close links 

with Embleton which is a very satisfactory outcome. The first occupiers 

should be moving in during February and the contractors should be off site 

by the end of the month. The necessary, but unscheduled, removal of the old 

wall and vegetation from the roadside to allow construction of a footpath 

has left a large unsightly bank of earth. Northumberland County Council has 

submitted to the Parish Council a landscaping plan for this bank asking for 

comments. This is being considered and advice sought so that the best visual 

solution is achieved. Planting should commence in late March. 
    Following the grant of outline planning permission for 36 houses on a site 

north of Woodstead in September 2015 by Northumberland County Council 

(NCC), the developers are now proceeding with a public consultation 

(February 1st in Creighton Hall) before submitting a detailed planning 

application.  In summary, of the 36 new houses 6 are planned as ‘affordable 

housing’ (discounted to sell at 30% below market price). The price of these 

houses will be £115k.  The other 30 houses on the site will range in size and 

format including bungalows, semi’s and detached housing ranging from £200-

£350k.  Detailed site maps have been shared with Embleton Parish 

Councillors and the public showing layout, drainage plans and outline 

landscape plans. The design of the new dwellings and the materials of 

construction appear to be in keeping with other village buildings and the site 

is very low density build, allowing larger gardens and several communal open 

green spaces.  It is hoped building will commence in the spring with first 

residents taking possession before the year end.  A sales office and show 

house are planned to be built on the site. 

    The south bound route bus shelter adjacent to the quarry is inadequate in 

its current state.  All bus stops within the parish are the responsibility of 

the Parish Council which on several occasions has spent money repairing 

damage to the shelter caused by vandalism.  It was thought that it would be 

necessary to move the shelter slightly to accommodate the new footpath but 

latest information from NCC suggests this may not be so. The Parish Council 

has, for several months, been in discussion with NCC and their contractors 
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Surgo in an attempt to obtain dressed whinstone and a donation of cash in 

order that a bus shelter to match that for the north bound route (opposite) 

might be built.  Progress has been minimal until very recently when a source 

of stone was identified by NCC which could be made available to Embleton 

Parish Council to use. Whilst the possibility of a small donation from NCC 

still remains, and a request for a donation from our County Councillors’ 

discretionary fund has been made, the majority of the cost of the new 

shelter will fall on Embleton Parish Council.  A budget for this has been 

included in the 2016/17 precept.  If all else fails a new steel and plastic 

shelter will have to be purchased, but as to its effective lifespan – who 

knows? 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
   coffee, cake and gorgeous thingséé.. 

 
 

Spitalford, Embleton, Alnwick, Northumberland, NE66 3DW 

Tel: 01665 571371     www.eleanorsbyre.co.uk 
 

¼ mile south of Embleton village on the C54 Coastal Route to Craster 
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Whinstone times advertising rates 

Small box £15, long box £30, large box £40, full page £80 

Discounts:-5% for three editions, 10% for six 

T. DAWSON Ltd.     
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

 
Domestic, Commercial & Industrial, PAT Testing 

Inspection & Testing BS2391 
Renewable energy 

BS7671 – FREE ESTIMATES 

     Tel: 01665 712799  Mob 07955 911720   
Email trevor.dawson1207@btinternet.com 

         

                       
 

 
Margaret & Michael would like to welcome you to 

The Blink Bonny At Christon Bank, Alnwick 

Tel:   01665 576595 
(dog friendly) 

Open for Lunch and Dinner Sunday Lunch     Varied menu 

Daily specials board Selection of beers, lagers and real ale 

Check out our monthly fun quiz - £1 entry per person.  

All proceeds go to Charity 
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THE GREYS INN 
Embleton 

At the heart of the community 
 Lunchtime, evening and special menus. Decking and Sun Terrace 
  Takeaways (including real ale from the pump) available.  Pizzas a favourite. 

 

Live sport on TV 
 

Quiz nights last Thursday of every month 

 

Fine ales, good homely food & a warm, friendly atmosphere.  

The Good Beer Guide 2016.                     Open Daily  
01665 576983 for dining room bookings 

                    


